
Hawaiian Lodge 
F&AM State of Hawaii 

March Newsletter 

2024

 Happy Birthday 
Ernesto R. Arizala Bernard C. 
Baldueza Stan Berry 
Wilson S. Camagan Mike 
Chun 
Manny C. De Jesus Tristan P. 
Dela Torre Joel A. 
Encarnacion Gabriel G. 
Gallego Glenn T. Goya 
Niels Grobbe 
Ian S. Hoge 
Corri J. Irving 
Joseph A. Kinoshita David M. 
Kirkeby 
Alan L. Lau 
Tony Ligaya 
Rey E. Manglicmot Michael J. 
McQueen Mike Perez 
Steven B. Quintua Dominic 
M. Raigoza Romy Regulacion 
Lito Remolano 
Ronnie B. Rono 
Dan A. Rose 
Angel M. Santiago-Cruz Rudy 
Trias 
Willie R. Veloria 
Roland C. Wong 



Aloha from 
The WEST,

Aloha from 
The SOUTH,

Aloha from 
The EAST,

Dear Masonic Brethren,


We had an amazing month of February and I 
want to thank everyone who attended the 
Sweetheart's ball as well as those who 
participated on passing water at Puuhale 
elementary for the Great aloha run.

i also want to congratulate our newly raised 
Master Masons VIA Grand Master's one day 
class. they are

Bro. Wayne Kaulu laau

Bro. Nicolas Visini

Bro. Joel Rosales

Bro. Vance Viveiros


Lastly, let us unite in prayer for the families 
and souls of our departed brethen: Bro. John 
Paul Jones, WBro. Jeff Low, WBro. Donovan 
Young and Sister Diana Gomes, their profound 
contributions to our lodge and Masonry will 
forever echo in our hearts. May we draw 
strength from their legacy as we continue to 
upload the principles they so passionately 
embraced, let us carry forward their spirit of 
service , brotherhood, and enlightenment. 


Fraternally.

Jonjie Punzalan

Pillar of Wisdom

Greetings Brethren,


As we reflect on the month of February, we are 
delighted to announce numerous third degree 
referrals within our esteemed fraternity.


We warmly invite you to partake in the joyous 
camaraderie and witness a splendid rendition of 
the third-degree conferral of Masonry.


Notable Dates:


March 6, 2024: Stated Meeting


March 13, 2024: Third-Degree Conferral


March 16, 2024: Third-Degree Conferral


March 20, 2024: Third-Degree Conferral


March 27, 2027: Practice


Join us as we continue to embrace the noble 
principles of Freemasonry and share in the bonds 
of brotherhood.


Fraternally,


David H Gomes


Brethren,


“Those who look for the bad in people will surely find it” 
Abraham Lincoln.


Thank you everyone for volunteering for the 40th Great 
Aloha Run at Puuhale Elementary School.

We are committed to excellence and we are open to 
suggestion to make our community service event more 
impactful.


Our next major event will be our Annual Picnic at

Waimanalo Beach Shrine.  We are looking at 7 July 
2024.  Planning is service event more impactful.


Our next major event will be our Annual Picnic at

Waimanalo Beach Shrine.  We are looking at 7 July 
2024.  Planning is underway and assistance/
suggestions are much appreciated.


Keep sharing the beauty,

Alfred “Redgie” Martin


